
 Tim Judge AT&T Services, Inc. 
  101 High St.  
  Jefferson City, MO 65101 
  573-638-0261     Phone 
  573-636-3522     Fax 
 timothy.judge@att.com 

February 19, 2013 
 
Secretary of the Commission  
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P. O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65102-0360 
 
Dear Secretary of the Commission: 
 
Southwestern Bell Telephone Company, d/b/a AT&T Missouri, proposes to revise P.S.C. Mo.-No. 38, 
Digital Link Services Tariff, by replacing 4th Revised Sheet 44 with 5th Revised Sheet 44 in Section 3.   
 
This filing increases the rates for Digital Serving Office Local Distribution Channels and Interoffice 
Channel mileage. The bill page messages that were sent to customers informing them of the changes 
are attached. Please note that after we had issued the bill page message, we discovered that it 
incorrectly indicated that the monthly rate for the 19.2 kbps local distribution channel will increase to 
$218.50, when it should have been $239.40 (as correctly listed in the proposed tariff).  The rates for  
the 56 kbps and 64 kbps channels were also incorrect, but were corrected through a subsequent bill 
page message.  The other rates in the customer notice were correct.  We did not reissue the bill page 
notice with respect to the 19.2 kbps service because there are currently no customers subscribing to 
that service, nor has there been for the past year. 
 
The proposed tariff changes are reflected on the attached tariff sheet with issued and effective dates 
of February 19, and March 1, 2013, respectively.  Please refer any questions concerning this matter 
to me on 573-638-0261. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
/s/  Tim Judge                   I certify that a copy of the foregoing, including  
      attachments, is being sent via e-mail to the Office of 
       Public Counsel at opcservice@ded.mo.gov this 19th  

day of February 2013. 
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